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July 2021
Hello Everyone,
LAMINITIS AND COLIC ALERT
Apparently, because of the frosty mornings in April, followed by several days of rain and then very warm days, the grass this year is growing extremely quickly and is very rich in some areas.  This has resulted in several cases of Laminitis and/or Colic in donkeys and horses.  Veterinary Surgeons are suggesting we keep a very close eye on our animals and be prepared to severely restrict access to grass when necessary.  If your animals are affected, please do not delay in calling your veterinary surgeon and listen carefully to veterinary and farriery advice. Have a plan of action thought out beforehand in case it is necessary to confine the donkey to a stable with suitable cushioning bedding, for example peat and shavings mixture,  and a diet of low calorie chaff mix like Mollichaff Donkey, and barley or wheat straw. 
*****

Although, predictably, things have been pretty quiet in this Region recently, members have been keeping in touch with emails, phone calls and the occasionally careful Government Guidelines visit.  The usual Spring problems have occurred – first cold, dry weather with no grass and shortage of barley straw, then too much rain and too much grass resulting in several cases of Laminitis in donkeys that have never had it before,  then fly and ant invasions and ragwort growing rapidly.  Fortunately we are now able to look forward to Summer get-togethers and events once again.  It will be wonderful to be able to see each other at last and to be able to talk about our donkeys and problems we have encountered throughout the Lockdown.  To know other people have battled with the situation in just the same way we have had to, can be very reassuring, as when we feel isolated it is very easy to lose confidence in ourselves and our ability to manage problems.
Area Representatives
We are still without Area Representatives and Assistant Area Representatives in some areas.  This is a really interesting position where it is possible to ‘give something back’ to the Donkey Breed Society as well as gain new friends and contribute to the health and welfare of donkeys.  We have quite a big Region and it would be great to have more local people for people to contact if they needed help, or just a chat. Shropshire and Staffordshire both need Area Representatives.  Stephanie Clark has resigned as Assistant Area Representative for Oxfordshire and she will be greatly missed as she also supervised the Regional Facebook site.  If there is anyone who feels they would like to take over the Facebook site, please let Claire Harper or Lucy Evans know.   Apparently it is a very simple job and takes up very little time but is very worthwhile in letting people know there are active donkey owners in this Region as well as advertising local events, sharing photographs and enjoying donkey-related stories.
The “Fab Farrier Award”

We have already had six Farriers in our Region who have been nominated and have received their certificates:  Mark Jones, Herefordshire                       Alan Godson, Warwickshire
                     Brad Brett, Worcestershire                       Jasper Smart, Worcestershire
                     Daley Johnson, Oxfordshire                     Tom Heath, Warwickshire

Two more Farriers have now also been nominated and will receive certificates:

                     Phil Brush, Worcestershire                       Nick Sumner, Herefordshire

The DBS feels that it is only right and proper that acknowledgement is given to the work of the farriers who look after our donkeys.  Farriers who have taken on board the fact that donkeys are different to horses and ponies, and that they need to be approached differently and have clearly gone out of their way to learn as much as possible about donkeys, deserve recognition.  We have some lovely DBS certificates for you to present to your chosen farrier.  All you need to do is write to us, perhaps enclosing a picture of your farrier working with your donkeys, saying why your farrier should receive a coveted certificate and perhaps giving an example of how he or she goes the extra mile.  Then, once you have received the certificate you can proudly present it to your farrier, on behalf of the DBS.  Your farrier will be flagged up in the British Farriers and Blacksmiths Association magazine, Forge. 

Please send nominations to Claire Harper or contact her if you want any more information: 01386 833524 or email:  cj_harper@hotmail.com   Each Farrier can be nominated by more than one person.
Webster Donkey Walks

Webster Donkey Walks have been a lovely way for people to raise funds to help Donkey Sanctuaries and donkey-related activities throughout the UK and overseas.  The Fund has been running since 2008 with over £23,000 raised so far.  To actually organise a Walk is not really necessary as funds can be raised through table-top sales, harness and tack sales, second hand books, handicrafts as well as donations.  Each year a Charity is nominated and this year it will again be the Flicka Foundation Donkey Sanctuary in Penryn, Cornwall.  The Flicka Foundation is currently in urgent need of an Electronic Veterinary Weighing Scale so that medication can be accurately measured for very sick donkeys admitted to the Sanctuary.  Every donation really does make a difference for the donkeys, so thank you for your support.
For more information about the Flicka Foundation please email Peter Scales on pjscal@gmail.com or visit Flicka’s website: www.flickafoundation.org.uk  
Events in 2021
Sunday 27th June – Oxfordshire Webster Donkey Walk in aid of the Flicka Foundation Donkey Sanctuary in Cornwall.  Colleymore Farm, Great Coxwell, Near Faringdon, Oxon SN7 7NR.  This will be a gentle, short amble.  If you are interested in attending, please contact Angela and Peter Scales on 01367 240163 or email: pjscal@gmail.com  

Saturday 3rd July – Gloucestershire Webster Donkey Walk in aid of the Flicka Foundation Donkey Sanctuary in Cornwall.   Starting from Duntisbourne Abbots, Near Cirencester, Gloucestershire GL7 7JN.  Meet for refreshments at 10.30 at the village hall in the middle of the village (parking available)  A gentle Cotswold ramble along bridle tracks will start at 11.30am.  Wear comfortable shoes/clothes ready for all weathers.  LUNCH:  Soup and sandwiches provided – hot drinks and cakes (donations) from 1.00pm but bring your own picnic if preferred. Donkeys and well behaved dogs welcome.  Sponsorship forms available and ALL donations welcomed for the Webster Fund.  If you can spare any Donkey related items and/or equipment for Flicka they would be greatly appreciated.
Please Judy Lane know if you are able to join us: jml.267@btinternet.com or Tel. 01285 821445.

25th June to 25th July  -  DONKATHON 2021.  Polly Vacher is driving her two donkeys, Wizard and Muffin on a 200 mile journey from South Oxfordshire to North Wales, pulling a donkey carriage and averaging 8 miles a day, in aid of Multiple Sclerosis Research.  The adventure starts on 25th June and finishes on 25th July.  You would be most welcome to join Polly en route, or follow her on Facebook or on her website.  For more information about this incredible challenge please contact www.donkathon.org or pvacher@aol.com   
In the afternoon of Saturday 3rd July, Polly and her donkeys will be arriving at Claire and John Harper’s home in North Littleton, West Side, North Littleton, Near Evesham, Worcs. WR11 8QP for an overnight stop.  You are invited to come and meet them and to encourage them in their challenge.  Afternoon tea will be available in the garden from 2.00pm to 5.00pm for anyone who would like to participate.  Please contact Claire if you would like to attend as plans may have to change with regard to the Covid situation and numbers may have to be limited, or if you need further details on 01386 833524 or  email: cj_harper@hotmail.com   Contributions of cakes or scones greatly appreciated!
Saturday 10th July – Coffee Morning for Donkey Enthusiasts in Shropshire.  Carla Lowndes (nee Phillips) is organising a get-together at her home: Penrose, Longville, Much Wenlock, Shropshire. TF13 6DZ, starting at 11.00am.  This would be a great opportunity for donkey owners and lovers of donkeys to get together for a very informal event, to make new friends, as well as being able to share experiences and photos.  There will also be an opportunity to meet Carla’s donkeys.  Everyone is welcome – please bring along friends and family as membership of the DBS is not necessary.
Please contact Carla for more information and to let her know you would like to attend on:

01694 771452 – 07905 123255 – carla.lowndes@outlook.com
Sunday 1st August – Worcestershire Webster Donkey Walk in aid of the Flicka Foundation Donkey Sanctuary in Cornwall.  Meet for tea/coffee etc at 11.00am at the home of John and Claire Harper, Orchard View, West Side, North Littleton, Near Evesham, Worcestershire, WR11 8QP, with the amble around the village commencing at 11.30am.  Donkeys, dogs and non-members of the DBS very welcome.  Bring a picnic to eat in the garden – drinks provided.
Sunday 15th August – Handling the Untouched Donkey or Mule.  This event is being planned by Sue Jones, to take place at her home at Old Shawls Farm, Craswell, Hereford. HR2 0PW.  Please contact Sue for more information and to let her know you are interested in attending on:

01981 510269 or 07934 424328 or email: siouxdoyle@hotmail.co.uk 

Sunday 5th September – Webster Walk and Autumn Picnic will be held at Balliswood, Little Dewchurch, Hereford. HR2 6PP, by kind invitation of Sheila Bell.  Bring your own donkeys and walk through the lovely woods.  Drinks provided but please bring your own picnic.  Please contact Eileen Parker to let her know you will be attending: 07500 754265 or email: eileenparker26@gmail.com
Saturday 18th September – Autumn Ramble and Harvest Lunch and a presentation about mules by Kiera Bently, at Duntisbourne Abbots Village Hall, Near Cirencester, Gloucestershire. GL7 7JN.  Please contact Judy Lane for information: 01285 821445 or jml.267@btinternet.com 
25th and 26th September – Malvern Autumn Show.  We are hoping to be able to have donkeys on display for the public to meet, plus our information stand and Donkey Sanctuary goods for sale.  If you would like to assist on the stand, or bring your donkeys, please contact Claire Harper (contact details at top of Newsletter).

With all the events that are taking place, please check with the organiser for the possibility of changed dates, (for example the Autumn Ramble in Duntisbourne Abbotts is now on the 18th September), any Covid Government Guidelines that may be applicable, and simply to let them know that you will be attending.

For Sale:
Claire Harper has been rummaging once more through her donkey and horse tack and would like to sell the following:        

· *  Several training (or Dressage) whips  black, white, purple or pink.  £5.00 each. Excellent condition.
· * Several Get Knotted Halters £20 each  Brand new condition  Small and medium sizes
· *  Several bits £5.00 each  :

·            English style Hackamore with padded leather nose and  curb chain 
·            4.5 inch Kimblewick Pelham with vulcanite/rubber mouthpiece with curb chain

·            4.5 inch Nickle Kimblewick Pelham, medium port with curb chain
·            5.0 inch  Stainless steel Kimblewick Pelham, medium port with curb chain  

·            4.0 inch  Stainless steel Liverpool jointed bit, three slot cheek, light weight, with curb 
                   4.5 inch Nickle Liverpool bit, mullen mouth with curb chain

Money raised for the following articles will be donated to the Webster Fund:
· *  2 x sets of Pairs driving reins – one black webbing, 4 metres, Libbys make.  One brown synthetic, 5 metres long with masses of adjustment, good condition.  £10.00 each.

· * 2 x pairs stainless steel stirrups 4” and 4.5”  £5.00 each pair

· * 1 x pair nickel stirrups 5”. £3.00

· * Felt and leather donkey saddle and bridle with stainless steel jointed snaffle. Very good condition.  £25.00 but will separate.

· * Felt donkey saddle – very good condition  £10.00

· * Pair of KITT riding chaps, dark blue and black rubber and nylon, machine washable, zip and   
·        velcro fastenings, excellent condition except the foot straps have been removed.  £10.00

· * Leather showing lead, 2 metres, excellent condition.  £5.00

· * Saddle rack, wall fitting, red, good condition.  £5.00

· * Several Equine behaviour books including Monty Roberts, Pat Parelli, Mark Rashid,
·      Kelly Marks, Michael Peace, Tom Dorrance and Tellington-Touch.  Good condition.
If you are interested in any of the above articles, please contact Claire Harper on 01386 833524 or email: cj_harper@hotmail.com    I would be happy to reserve anything you want until a time when you would be able to collect it, or post it to you (but at your cost, of course).

Best wishes to everyone,

Lucy, Anna, Claire, John, Judy, and Sue.
Editor of this Newsletter:  Claire Harper, West Side, North Littleton, Evesham, Worcs. WR11 8QP.
Telephone:  01386 833524      Email cj_harper@hotmail.com 
